Extreme weather warning issued for
south and mid Wales — DO NOT travel
unless absolutely necessary

The Met Office has issued a red warning for ‘extreme weather’.

Advice is there could be long delays and cancellations of many public
transport services seems highly likely. Some roads could become blocked by
deep snow, potentially leaving vehicles and passengers stranded. Long
interruptions to power supplies and other utilities are also very likely to
occur, along with damage to trees and other structures due to heavy snow or
ice.

Cabinet Secretary for Transport Ken Skates said:

“I'm concerned by reports the snow will be accompanied by very
strong easterly winds which could lead to severe drifting. Some
places could also see significant ice build-up due to freezing rain
from later on this evening, most likely in the south.

“The message from Welsh Government is to plan ahead, take care and
do not to travel unless absolutely unnecessary. If it you have to
get out — whether travelling by road, rail, foot, bike or flight -
familiarise yourself with the latest official advice before
travelling and make sure a friend, family member or neighbour knows
where you are.

“Once again, I'd like to put on record my thanks to the trunk road
agents, local authority staff, contractors, public service
providers, emergency services, rail operators and countless others
who work tirelessly to ensure our safety.”
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